
Report of the Fendalton/Waimairi Community Board to the Council meeting of 23 September 2004 

29. VALEDICTORIES 
 
 With their pending retirement from the Board, Barbara Stewart and Yiyi Ku extended thanks to their 

fellow members and also to the staff for the full support provided during their respective terms on the 
Board. 

 
 Members responded individually with comments of thanks to both Barbara and Yiyi for their valued 

services to the Fendalton/Waimairi community.   
 
 The Chairman took the opportunity to thank the members for their support during the past term, and 

also thanked the support staff for assistance during his term as Chairman. 
 
 The Community Advocate responded in kind to the members on behalf of the staff. 
 
 The Board resolved to record a vote of thanks and appreciation to retiring members Yiyi Ku, 

Barbara Stewart and Ron Wright. 
 
 


